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I think Europeans tend to see Caribbean food in a particular way, and they 
would say it’s ackee and salt fish, rice and peas or curried goat and mutton 
and…’ they’ve got particular things. Or people say to me ‘oh, you know, I like 
spicy food’ and by that they mean pepper really, or they don’t like spicy food, 
and I say ‘but you can have the spice without the pepper and separate.’ I like 
people to be clear about, you know, how they think about it because they 
stereotype it and ‘all Caribbean food is spicy’ and, do you know what I mean, 
and ‘all of it is ackee and saltfish.’ You know, and so I try and broaden out 
people’s way of thinking. So if I’m going to cook for a European crowd, or 
people who want to eat Caribbean food, you know, some of what I’ve got over 
the years is kind of like, oh, you know, ‘don’t put so much pepper in it’ or ‘can 
we have Caribbean stew?’ Well I say ok well what is Caribbean stew? Caribbean 
stew is not a generic you know thing, it’s kind of like it can be lots of different 
types of ways of doing things.  
 
Why is that important to you? 
 
It’s important to me because I hate stereotyping, I hate being put in a box, I 
hate being limited, and I hate being seen through the eyes of Europeans. I don’t 
like defining myself through the eyes of somebody who’s white or is European. I 
have my own definition of myself and I think that is really important for me, you 
know, as a black woman to make an impression in that field ‘cause this is my 
field, you know. And because I suppose there’s a lot of passionate feeling left 
over from slavery and the impact of slavery and migration and displacement and 
all that kind of stuff, and I just think, you know, ok it’s time to speak for 
ourselves. And so I will define who I am and I will define therefore what I’m 
cooking, and it’s not that I’m closed about that but I feel we have been put into 
a box and we have been closed in, and hello folks you know we’re here and this 
is really what this is about. And so it does irritate me when people talk about 
‘exotic food’, you know, exotic through whose perspective, is it mine or 
somebody else’s? 
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